
Summary of comments seeking changes to the Proposed Action Programme 
 

Summary of comment Received 
from 

PKC response Change to be 
made 

In the Infrastructure Requirements for Perth section [of the LDP, 
page 253], there is an undertaking for the ‘Preparation of a 
comprehensive Transport Strategy including infrastructure, 
services and funding mechanisms’. TACTRAN wishes to be 
consulted on the development of a transport strategy for the Perth 
city area to ensure that it reflects the aims and objectives of the 
statutory Regional Transport Strategy. 

TACTRAN 
0057/01/025 

Shaping Perth’s Transport Future is the 
Comprehensive Transport Strategy referred to in 
page 253 of the Plan. 
 
No change is needed to the Proposed Action 
Programme as TACTRAN are already participants 
in this project. 

No update is 
needed to the 
Action 
Programme. 

All cases of ‘Historic Scotland’ should be amended to ‘Historic 
Environment Scotland’ to reflect the name of the relevant body 

Scottish 
Government 
0451/01/011 

Agree; Action Programme will be updated. Yes 

In respect of proposal H228 and H342, amend list of partners to 
include Transport Scotland. Work is ongoing with regards to 
connections to the A9 [trunk road] at Aberuthven and Auchterarder. 
As such, it is requested that any applications coming forward at 
E29, E25, H228 and H342 are discussed with Transport Scotland 
as early as possible (pages 24 & 25). 

Scottish 
Government 
0451/01/022 

Agree to amend the list of partners to be consistent 
with other proposals in the area. 

Yes 

Amend the name of the ‘A9 junction upgrade between Dunblane 
and Luncarty’ project [on page 6] to ‘Potential grade separation of 
junctions at Auchterarder; Blackford; and Broxden and 
Inveralmond, Perth’ because work that will determine A9 junction 
upgrades between Dunblane and Luncarty is still ongoing. This 
project description may be misleading at this stage. 

Scottish 
Government 
0451/01/023 

Agree to amend the project description since the 
new wording is clearer. 

Yes 

In respect of proposal MU344, amend actions to remove 
‘Development proposal including phasing plan and archaeological 
investigation required’ and instead note that planning permission 
for three retail units at land to west of Duchlage Farm 
(17/01918/FLL) is anticipated to be granted imminently’.  
 
And in relation to funding, the respondent requests that the Action 

London and 
Scottish 
Developments 
0548/01/004 

Action Programme will be updated to take account 
of recent planning consent (granted 7 Feb 2018).  
 
No change is needed to the requirement for a 
phasing plan and archaeological investigation since 
these refer to the whole of MU344, not just the 
areas with individual planning consents. 

Yes 

APPENDIX 4 



Summary of comment Received 
from 

PKC response Change to be 
made 

Programme be updated to record that funding is in place for the 
development of land to the west of Duchlage Farm. 

 
No update is necessary in respect of funding. 

 


